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SUPPORT 

NORTHEAST CATHOLIC COMMUNITY 

The Northeast Catholic Community represen4ng eight Catholic Churches in 
northeast Bal4more strongly supports HB 988, which modifies the Family and 
Medical Leave Insurance (FAMLI) Program by specifying various aspects of pro-
gramma4c implementa4on, administra4on, and the cost-sharing split.   

Passing the Time to Care Act of 2022 last legislaPve session was a historic vic-
tory for all Marylanders - and it was just the first step in realizing Paid Family 
and Medical Leave in Maryland. The cri4cal work to create and implement an 
accessible, equitable, and robust FAMLI program is the next major step in fulfill-
ing the promise of the Time to Care Act of 2022, and the General Assembly s4ll 
has a key role to play in this collec4ve effort. Passing HB 988 will set important 
parameters for the FAMLI program, puSng the program firmly on the path to-
ward successful implementa4on. 

As members of the Catholic Church, we are commiBed to supporPng legisla-
Pon that liYs up the people of God, our neighbors, in accordance with the 
teachings of the Gospel and the Roman Catholic Church in BalPmore and 
throughout Maryland.  

 

In parPcular, HB 988 sets the contribuPon rate for the program with a cost-
sharing split of 50% employees, 50% employers. This is fundamentally impor-
tant, as it keeps the program affordable and equitable for both employers and 



employees in Maryland. A 50/50 cost-sharing split is in line with most other 
states - including our neighboring state of Delaware - that have recently passed 
FAMLI programs. Maryland passed one of the strongest and most comprehen-
sive FAMLI programs in the country, and establishing a 50/50 cost-sharing split 
is of the utmost importance to ensure our program centers the needs of both 
employees and employers, con4nuing to set the bar as a na4onal model.  

As we have learned from research studies, “Black and La*no workers are far more likely 
to forgo needed *me off when they lack paid leave and take on more debt if they do take 
leave. FAMLI programs advance racial equity and build economic security for workers of 
color, which benefits all Maryland businesses and communi*es.”   Funding of this bill 
with a cost-sharing split of 50/50 employers and employees, is a maWer of equity but 
also makes good business sense for Maryland employers too. We want our representa-
Pves to hold firm on an equitable 50/50 cost-sharing split.  

The Northeast Catholic Community appreciates your consideration and 
strongly urges a favorable report on HB 988.
 


